
September 29, 1994 6303COMMONS DEBATES

Supply

crew there to film him sitting in the audience at these Reform 
Party meetings? Most important, why did Wolfgang Droege 
appear to have some money on him when he was attending all of 
these meetings?

The accusations that have been made are extremely serious, 
striking at the very heart of the democratic process. To us in 
Reform the most important question that must be answered is: 
Did the previous government use CSIS for partisan political 
purposes? At the very least we have a Conservative Solicitor 
General who was aware of the efforts of the Heritage Front to 
infiltrate the Reform Party and he chose not to advise the 
Reform Party of such.

Let us not stop with Bristow or Droege. Less than two weeks 
ago another Heritage Front member, Max French, announced 
that he was running for mayor of Scarborough. At his press 
conference he proudly announced he was a member of both the 
Heritage Front and the Reform Party; a proud member of the 
Heritage Front, yes, but he certainly was not a proud member of 
the Reform Party.

Some may ask if he should have. I asked somebody who 
should know. I asked Jean-Jacques Blais, a former Liberal 
Solicitor General and one of the first members of SIRC. Mr. 
Blais replied that if he had the information when he was 
Solicitor General he would have notified someone in the Reform 
Party. When asked why Mr. Lewis did not, Mr. Blais said he 
could not answer for the previous government.

After the expulsion of other Heritage Front members from the 
Reform Party, Max French stated that Reformers were race 
traitors and would be lined up against the wall with the rest of 
them when the revolution came. He does not sound like an 
enthusiastic member of any party when those kinds of state­
ments are made. Why did he keep his Reform membership?

It will be interesting when the former Solicitor General 
appears before the subcommittee on national security in October 
to answer this question himself. However there are questions 
that CSIS must answer itself. It is answers to these questions that SIRC must provide. The 

Solicitor General must release these answers if it is to maintain 
any credibility.Who made the final decision permitting Bristow to attend the 

Reform Party meetings? I cannot imagine the source handler 
himself making this type of decision. Just the mere fact that 
Bristow, publicly known to be a member of a white supremacist 
neo-Nazi organization, showed up at a Reform Party rally had a 
detrimental effect on the party. CSIS officials must have known 
that his mere presence could have a negative effect on the party.

I mentioned earlier that what is at stake here is the entire 
democratic system. Let me explain to the House why I say that. I 
have talked to a number of Reform candidates from southern 
Ontario. They advised that they had great difficulty overcoming 
the smear campaign that Reformers were racist. This campaign 
was led by the Conservative Party. In four ridings, none of which 
had a sitting Liberal MP, the Reform Party finished second by 
less than 5,000 votes. If just 10 voters per poll in those ridings 
had voted Reform instead of Liberal but did not because they 
were worried about the racist smears we would be sitting in a 
very different House today.

Since he would not have been sent there without high level 
approval, we need to know who approved his attendance and 
why. We need to know why Grant Bristow urged Heritage Front 
members to take out Reform Party memberships. We need to 
know why Grant Bristow even paid the $10 membership fee for 
some of these Heritage Front members. We need to know why 
Grant Bristow was so intent on getting Heritage Front members 
into the Reform Party when he refused to take out a membership 
himself.

The consequences of the racist smear campaign on Reformers 
are enormous and questions must be answered. With regard to 
the investigation into CSIS, we are prepared to wait for SIRC to 
complete its investigations and to make its report. We are 
prepared to wait for this report to be filed with the minister. We 
are also prepared to wait until the minister makes his report 
public. However, what we are not prepared to do is to wait for a 
cover-up.
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We also need to know if any of this had to do with Bristow’s 
allegiance to the Progressive Conservative Party as indicated by 
his work on the Hon. Otto Jelinek’s 1988 campaign. If the SIRC report that is made public does not answer our 

questions we will then be more than happy to join with the 
member from Bellechasse in calling for a royal commission.These are the types of answers that we are expecting in the 

SIRC report and we will not be satisfied unless these questions 
are definitively answered. We will also want the answers to 
some questions like why did Wolfgang Droege frequently show 
up at Reform Party meetings after he had been expelled from the 
party? Why did he just come and sit at these meetings without 
trying to say anything, without trying to distribute any of his 
literature and without trying to make any contacts with people in 
the crowd? Why did he usually have a local Toronto television

There are a number of other issues that do not fall under 
SIRC’s responsibilities. There are a number of other issues in 
this controversy that have to be brought to light. Those issues 
are the handling of documents by ministers’ aides within the 
former Solicitor General’s office, an antiquated Official Secrets 
Act and the way it is enforced. The way that government 
information is classified leaves a lot of room for discussion.


